
 

 

Newsletter 
17th September 2021 

Dear parents and carers, 

We have had another lovely week in school at St. Luke’s. Firstly, it has been lovely to welcome back our Reception children, who have settled in 
really well and have been learning all of their new routines. Next week,  we welcome our youngest children, those in Nursery, which we are 
really looking forward to. It has also been wonderful for some of our pupils to resume activities such as swimming in our pool, and drumming 
lessons. This week, as I have been in classes, I have been delighted to see pupils’ level of enthusiasm for their learning. From looking through 
their exercise books, I can already see the high expectations and the pride that children are taking in their learning.  

 

Value of the week 

It was a pleasure to lead our celebration collective worship this afternoon. This week we have been focusing on the value of kindness, and it was 
touching to hear staff share how children had shown this towards others in so many different ways. A big well done to all those children named 
below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent consultations 

Last week, I shared the parent calendar with you. You will have seen that for parents of children in years 1 to 6, we have parent consultation 
meetings coming up. For children in Nursery and Reception, these will come later in the term after baseline assessments have been completed. 

We will continue to hold these meetings via Zoom, using exactly the same system as last year. Each appointment will be 10 minutes long, and 
there will be times from 9:30am to 5pm available. In order to book your appointment, please ring the school office from Tuesday 21st Septem-
ber. You will receive a Zoom link prior to your meeting. If you would prefer a telephone call, please state this at the time of booking. 

 

 

 

Reception Peach Zennetha Fenton 

Reception Apple  Alfie Chan 

Beech Tamika Davis 

Maple Virat Sathish 

Birch Sierrah Jeffrey Cenac and Jehonathan Pambou 

Ash Raihan Ali and Krish Goyal 

Lemon Afnan Uddin 

Oak Lara Pryer 

Aspen Elsie Lakey 

Spruce Tiffany Davis 

Palm Tallulah Rogers 

Cherry Ezekiel  Osadolor Ero Momoh 

Willow Maddison Daly 

Cypress Frankie Harvey 
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The dates for each class teacher are: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Attendance 
 

With Covid restrictions, and the requirement for isolation eased, we hope that children will be able to attend school every day. 
After the levels of disruption that we have all experienced, I am sure that you all agree that it is a priority that children attend 
school every day, and on time. We hope to see that our overall attendance remains at or above 96% every week, and we will be 
celebrating classes who achieve this every week in our collective worship on Friday. Please support us by ensuring that your child 
comes to school every day, and only takes time off for exceptional circumstances. 
 
A big well done to all the classes who achieved 96% or above this week! 
 

 

Date Class 

Tuesday 28th September Year 1 Beech class, Mr. Stein 

Year 2 Ash class, Mrs. Rothon 

Year 4 Spruce class, Mr. Akinyemi 

Year 6 Willow class, Ms. Lukwesa 

Wednesday 29th September Year 5 Palm class, Mr. Griffiths 

Thursday 30th September Year 2 Birch class, Ms. Naidoo 

Year 3 Oak class, Ms. Bell and Ms. Bingham 

Friday 1st October Year 5 Cherry class, Ms. Budden 

Monday 4th October Year 1 Maple class, Mx. Reader 

Year 6 Cypress class, Ms. Williams 

Friday 8th October Year 3 Lemon class, Mrs. Chandler 

Tuesday 12th October Year 4, Aspen class, Ms. Dewan 

Beech 96% 

Maple 97.8% 

Birch 97.8% 

Ash 96.5% 

Oak 96.6% 

Lemon 97.3% 

Aspen 97.5% 

Spruce 90.7% 

Palm 92.9% 

Cherry 96% 

Willow 92.3% 

Cypress 95.2% 
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Attachments and additional information 

We regularly receive information from outside agencies, such as the local authority, with information and resources to share with 

parents. This week, you will see a number of attachments which contain information which you may find useful.  These include: 

 Poplar Baths toddler swimming 

 Energy Kidz holiday club during October half term 

 Free music provision available from Tower Hamlets Music Education Service (THAMES) 

 THAMES Children’s Choir – starts Monday 20 September 
 
The THAMES Children’s Choir is an exciting singing group for children aged 7-11 in Tower Hamlets led by outstanding music direc-
tors. It is free to attend. 
 
This term we will be holding some in-person sessions at Cayley Primary School and some sessions on Zoom. Sessions take place 
on Mondays, 4.30-5.30pm. 
 
To find out more and register, click here. To watch videos of previous choir performances, click here. 
 

 Soundbox inclusive ensemble – starts Saturday 2 October 
 
Soundbox is an all-ability inclusive music collective that brings together disabled and non-disabled musicians aged 11+ to make 
and create music using a mix of traditional instruments, music technology and singing. We aim for sessions to be accessible, wel-
coming and engaging for all. 
 
Soundbox takes place as part of the THAMES Saturday Music Centre on five Saturday mornings per term at St Paul’s Way Trust 
School. It is free to attend. 
 
To find out more and register, click here. To get a feel for what Soundbox does, you can see past projects and performances here. 
 

 A virtual autism coffee morning, for parents of children diagnosed with autism, hosted by Tower Hamlets DCOS. 
 
Leaflets for all the above are attached to this newsletter, to provide you with further details. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
Cristina King 
Head of School  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fthames.towerhamlets.gov.uk%2Fcontent%2FWhat_we_do%2FSinging.aspx%23ChildrensChoir&data=04%7C01%7CSultanaX.Begum%40towerhamlets.gov.uk%7C0e1d2e42190a455a3bdb08d977795369%7C3c0aec87f983418fb3dcd3
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fplaylist%3Flist%3DPLy5eTXrBmFRWIJtwHsqqYSx-MWHM2kCm1&data=04%7C01%7CSultanaX.Begum%40towerhamlets.gov.uk%7C0e1d2e42190a455a3bdb08d977795369%7C3c0aec87f983418fb3dcd35db83fb5d2%
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fthames.towerhamlets.gov.uk%2Fcontent%2FWhat_we_do%2FMaking-Music.aspx%23Soundbox&data=04%7C01%7CSultanaX.Begum%40towerhamlets.gov.uk%7C0e1d2e42190a455a3bdb08d977795369%7C3c0aec87f983418fb3dcd35
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fplaylist%3Flist%3DPLy5eTXrBmFRU2QgyiUBcUyb2SNBkwUI4l&data=04%7C01%7CSultanaX.Begum%40towerhamlets.gov.uk%7C0e1d2e42190a455a3bdb08d977795369%7C3c0aec87f983418fb3dcd35db83fb5d2%


 

 

Newsletter 
17th September 2021 

Here are our some of our year 1pupils working collaboratively in one of their maths lessons: 
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Our year 5 pupils are studying Macbeth for their literacy unit. Here are some great witches’ spells, written, in order, by Solomon, 
Arthur and Imogen. 
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Year 4 have been exploring art work by Van Gough. We have been exploring lines in his work to create the illusion of texture and 
movement. Here is workby Elsie, Blake, Alex, Taylor, Sofia and Sini.  
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